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Well it is that time 
of year again 
when bunnies 
are filling the nest 
boxes and little 
ones are over-
flowing the 

cages.  It always 
seems hard to cull 
those animals when 
you wonder what they 
will look like in four 
months.  We have all 
been faced with the 
fact that something 
has to go so we do 
our best and hope we 
keep the right animals. 
I would encourage 
someone to write an 
article on what to look 
for when culling at a 
young age. I know 
there are new breed-
ers out there that 
would sure like some 
insight on what to look 
for.  
 
The time for elections 
is just around the cor-
ner and there are a 
number of positions 
up for election.  This 
year the president and 
three directors are up 
for election.  Any adult 
member can run for 
these positions. You 
just need to fill out an 
officer nomination 
form, get five signa-
tures from club mem-
bers and then write a 
short article about who 

you are and why you 
want to be in office.  
Send it off to Tanya 
and bang you are on 
the ballot.  If you 
would like a rewarding 
job that pays really 
great fill out a form 
and join the fun.  
 
I would like to thank 
the group from Mis-
souri for hosting a 
great time at the 
spring nationals. I 
know how much work 
this can be and would 
encourage other 
states to put in a bid to 
host the spring nation-
als.  It is always nice 
to have it somewhere 
in the central United 
States but it needs to 
move around to other 
parts of the country 
too. If your club would 
like to host it please 
get together and put in 
a bid.  If you feel you 
need some help ask 
around, there are al-
ways members that 
will step up to help 
with the paperwork 
and setting up. 
 
As a club, we really 
need to look at the 
cost of the newsletter.  
As many of you know 
the cost of printing the 
news pretty much ex-
ceeds the cost of a 
membership.  We 

really need to look at 
what can we do to 
make the newsletter 
more cost efficient.  I 
hope someone out 
there has a couple of 
good ideas and will 
share them with the 
rest of us. 
  
I am going to get on 

my soap box again 

and beg people to join 

local clubs. As Jane 

and I traveled around 

this spring to different 

national shows we 

talked to many rabbit 

breeders that shared 

their stories about 

clubs not having 

enough members to 

host a show.  In Illinois 

there are a number of 

clubs that have folded 

or just quit having 

shows because of lack 

of membership.  If you 

like going to shows 

and want to continue 

having shows to go to 

please join a local club 

and help out.  

President: Dallas Myers: IL  
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òLack of 

membership in 

local clubs 

have hurt 

many shows 

and clubs have 

folded. Help 

support your 

local and 

National 

Clubs.ó 



Hello Havana Breeders 
 
First I want to congratu-
late all the winners at 
the Spring All Havana 
National in Sedalia.  It 
was nice seeing every-
one and getting to know 
a few new breeders too! 
The auction went pretty 
smoothly considering we 
had to wait a little while 
for everyone to finish 
showing in the all-breed 
show but everyone got 
plenty of time to check 
over the available stock. 
I want to Thank Rob & 
Amanda Wampner and 
Tiffany Bohlmann for 
donating their sellerôs 
portion to the youth 
scholarship account. We 
now have over $500 in 
the account.   
 
Reminder, donôt forget to 
run for the 2014 opening 
officer positions. The 
offices that will be voted 
on this year are Presi-
dent and 3 Director Po-

sitions. If you are able to 
be a voice for the mem-
bership and would like to 
serve in one of these 
positions please com-
plete the nomination 
form and return to me by 
July 1st.   
 
 With the sweepstakes 
year coming to a close 
on July 31

st
, please take 

a minute to look at your 
points.  If you feel there 
is something missing 
please feel free to con-
tact me.  The sweep-
stakes listing in this re-
port contains all of the 
reports I have received 
in hand by the newslet-
ter deadline, so if it was 
a show within 30 days 
prior to the report it may 
not be included since 
clubs have 30 days to 
turn them in.  
 
Reminder to all exhibi-
tors that show jointly, all 
exhibitors need to be 
members to earn the 

points. Points are 
awarded based on 
how you enter the 
shows, so please 
be consistent if you 
want your points to 
be all under 1 total. 
Example: John Doe 
entered individually 
at a show in March and 
then entered as John & 
Janet Doe at a show in 
April. The points will be 
listed as 2 separate to-
tals. 
 

As always if you have 

any questions or sug-

gestions for the club 

please feel free to con-

tact myself or any of the 

board members and we 

will be happy to help 

you.   

I hope you all have a 

safe and cool summer 

and are gearing up for 

the ARBA Convention.  
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Hello out there in 
Havanaland!   
 
Another West Coast 
Classic has come 
and gone.  What a 
great weekend of 
competition, friends, 
and laughter.  There 
were 90+ Havanas 

in Open and almost 50 
in Youth, a great show-
ing!  Congratulations to 
Amanda Wampner who 
came out West and 
cleaned house!  She 
even went home with 
the coveted ñChampion 
of Championsò award.  
So very happy it was a 
Havana again!   
 
Congratulations too, to 
our own Shaun Smith 
for passing his judges 
test at the Classic.  Al-
ways glad to have a new 
judge at the show table.  
Good luck on the rest of 
the process, Shaun. 
 

Elections are coming up.  
If you plan to run for an 
office you need to have 
your Nomination form 
with 5 member signa-
tures to our Secretary, 
Tanya Zimmerman, July 
1st, 2014.  This year we 
elect the President and 
3 Directors.  If you donôt 
participate and help the 
club you donôt get to 
complain!!!!!!   
 
If you wanted to submit 
any changes to the By-
Laws, those needed to 
be submitted by June 
1st, 2014. 
 
By this time most of us 
have the rabbits that will 
be going to Texas in the 
nest box or just about to 
kindle. I had an amazing 
14 out of 14 kindle with 
69 total live kits last 
week.  Probably never 
happen againéLOL.  I 
am really relieved that 
two of those litters were 

Lilacs.  Julie Spier, Tif-
fany Bohlmann and I are 
making our first presen-
tation of the Lilac variety 
to the ARBA Standards 
Committee in Ft. Worth 
providing the HRBA 
Standards Committee 
thinks that our presenta-
tion rabbits are ready.  
What a lot goes into this, 
and, not to downplay all 
the work, but this is only 
a variety, not an entirely 
new breed.   
 
Be sure to stop by and 
see them in the show-
room.  All the gals and 
even some of the guys 
from out west are wear-
ing ñLilacò nail polish for 
good luck and as a 
show of support. 
 
Best of luck throughout 

the summer with all this 

wacky weather we are 

having. 

other in DeLand, 
FL June 7th. 

Also the time of year 
to get your nomination 
forms with signatures 
in by July 1st. We 
have 3 director and a 
President position(s) 
up for election this 
year.   

Hello from sunny 
South Florida.  

We are looking at a 
busy hurricane sea-
son, and busy show 
season here in the 
South. We have two 
sanctioned shows 
here in Florida back to 
back, one in Bartow, 
FL May 31st and an-

Please remember to 
send in your show pic-
tures to the editor or 
your local director so 
they can be shared in 
the next newsletter. I 
always remember my 
camera for the show 
but never remember 
to take many pictures. 
I'll try harder this show 
season. 

Vice President: Dera Moorhead, CA  

Director: Tom Nelson, FL  
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changes to 

the By-Laws 

those 
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June 1, 

2014.ó 



Congratulations to all 
the National winners. 
It was a great time and 
fun show! 
 
I had the pleasure of 
attending the West 
Coast Classic for the 
second time this year. 
I personally like to 
venture outside of the 
box a little and get a 
feel for rabbits in dif-
ferent parts of the 
country. I flew 7 Hava-
nas out with me to 

show. I was so im-
pressed with the youth 
showing out there. 
There were 18 youth 
exhibitors! How awe-
some!  
 
I had the pleasure of 
talking with some I 
have met before and 
some I have never 
met. It was so great to 
see. This goes to 
show how great our 
breed is being pro-
moted and how helpful 

all of the open is 
being with the 
youth.  
 
 Keep up the great 
work! 
 
Hopefully summer 
treats everyone 
well and see you at 
the shows :) 

Dera Moorhead 
(deraoldo@yahoo.com) 
Kelsey Peirce Gomes 
(ironstarhavanas@yahoo.com) 
Julie Spier 

 (jgspier@garlic.com) 

The Merchandise Commit-
tee is still waiting for some 
more fresh new ideas from 
the membership.  Please 
donôt hesitate to contact any 
of us!  We want you to be 
happy with what you see in 
Texas. 

 

Director: Amanda Wampner, Wi  

Promotional Merchandise Committee  

Director: Don Jackson, IA  

sure to keep lots of 
water in front of the 
herd.  Fair shows are 
just around the corner 
so be prepared for 
those. Take care of 
yourselves and travel 
safely and remember 
we can disagree with-
out being disagree-

able. Until next time, 
Don 
 

 

Greetings from Iowa, 
 
Spring has finally ar-
rived and the nest 
boxes are filling up. I 
hope all of you are 
getting your litters for 
convention.  It soon 
will be hot weather 
here and time to be 
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